
BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 

OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 

 

In the Matter of Ameren Missouri's  ) 

Application for Authorization to   )     File No. ET-2014-0085 

Suspend Payment of Solar Rebates.    )    Tariff No. YE-2014-0310 

 

REPLY TO STAFF RESPONSE 

AND REQUEST FOR EXPEDITED TREATMENT 

 

 COMES NOW Union Electric Company, d/b/a Ameren Missouri (Ameren Missouri or 

the Company), and for its Reply to Staff Response and Request for Expedited Treatment (Reply), 

states as follows: 

 1. On December 12, 2013, the Missouri Public Service Commission (Commission) 

approved a tariff filed by Ameren Missouri.  The Commission also granted a variance that had 

been requested by the Company.   

 2. On December 20, 2013, Ameren Missouri filed an application for rehearing 

(rehearing request) and asked that the Commission expand the variance.  At the Commission's 

order, Staff filed a response which agreed with only a portion of Ameren Missouri's rehearing 

request. 

3. On January 16, 2014, the Commission ordered Ameren Missouri to reply to 

Staff's response.   

4. After due consideration, Ameren Missouri agrees that Staff's suggestion to modify 

the previously approved tariff would eliminate the need for a portion of its rehearing request. 

Concurrent with this filing, Ameren Missouri has filed new tariff sheets to implement that 

change.  Staff's suggested language was modified slightly, in order to use defined terms 

contained within the tariff.   

5. Ameren Missouri has shared the new tariff sheets with Staff and counsel for Staff 

has authorized the Company to state that it does not oppose this change. 
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6. Ameren Missouri requests expedited treatment so that the tariff sheets can 

become effective no later than February 6, 2014.  The urgency stems from the fact that the rebate 

pool process is already underway and the Company desires for the correct version of the tariffs 

governing this process to be in effect.   

 WHEREFORE, Ameren Missouri requests the Missouri Public Service Commission 

approve the variance request so that it is effective no later than February 6, 2014, as set forth 

above.    

   Respectfully submitted, 

 

   UNION ELECTRIC COMPANY 

   d/b/a Ameren Missouri 

 

 

 

/s/ Wendy K. Tatro 

Wendy K. Tatro, #60261 

Corporate Counsel 

Thomas M. Byrne, #33340 

Director & Assistant General Counsel  

1901 Chouteau Avenue, MC 1310 

P.O. Box 66149 

St. Louis, MO 63166-6149 

(314) 554-3484 (phone) 

(314) 554-4014 (facsimile) 

amerenmoservice@ameren.com 

 

James B. Lowery MBN #40503 

Smith Lewis, LLP 

111 S. Ninth Street, Ste. 200 

P.O. Box 918 

Columbia, MO 65205 

Telephone:(573) 443-3141 

Fax:  (573) 442-6686 

Email:  lowery@smithlewis.com 

 

ATTORNEYS FOR UNION ELECTRIC 

COMPANY d/b/a AMEREN MISSOURI 

  

  

 

Dated:  January 27, 2014

mailto:amerenmoservice@ameren.com
mailto:lowery@smithlewis.com
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CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 

 

I hereby certify that copies of the foregoing have been mailed, hand-delivered, 

transmitted by facsimile or electronically mailed to all parties of record to this case on 

this 27th day of January, 2014. 

 

        Wendy K. Tatro     

      Wendy K. Tatro  

 


